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Public Docket in Rm. S–4400, One 
Potomac Yard (South Building), 2777 S. 
Crystal Drive, Arlington, VA. The hours 
of operation of this Docket Facility are 
from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday 
through Friday, excluding legal 
holidays. The Docket Facility telephone 
number is (703) 305–5805. 

2. Electronic access. You may access 
this Federal Register document 
electronically through the EPA Internet 
under the ‘‘Federal Register’’ listings at 
http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr. 

II. Background 
EPA’s Office of Pesticide Programs 

(OPP) is entrusted with the 
responsibility to help ensure the safety 
of the American food supply, the 
education and protection from 
unreasonable risk of those who apply or 
are exposed to pesticides occupationally 
or through use of products, and general 
protection of the environment and 
special ecosystems from potential risks 
posed by pesticides. 

The Charter for EPA’s PPDC was 
established under the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (FACA), Public Law 92– 
463, in September 1995, and has been 
renewed every 2 years since that time. 
PPDC’s Charter was renewed October 
30, 2009, for another 2–year period. The 
purpose of PPDC is to provide advice 
and recommendations to the EPA 
Administrator on issues associated with 
pesticide regulatory development and 
reform initiatives, evolving public 
policy and program implementation 
issues, and science issues associated 
with evaluating and reducing risks from 
use of pesticides. It is determined that 
PPDC is in the public interest in 
connection with the performance of 
duties imposed on the Agency by law. 
The following sectors are represented on 
the current PPDC: Environmental/public 
interest and animal rights groups; farm 
worker organizations; pesticide industry 
and trade associations; pesticide user, 
grower, and commodity groups; Federal 
and State/local/Tribal governments; the 
general public; academia; and public 
health organizations. 

Copies of the PPDC Charter are filed 
with appropriate committees of 
Congress and the Library of Congress 
and are available upon request. 

Potential candidates should submit 
the following information: Name; 
occupation; organization; position; 
address; telephone number; e-mail 
address; and a brief resume containing 
their background, experience, 
qualifications, and other relevant 
information as part of the consideration 
process. Any interested person and/or 
organization may submit the name(s) of 
qualified persons. Please submit your 

information by e-mail or in writing to 
Margie Fehrenbach at the address listed 
under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT. 

List of Subjects 

Environmental protection, 
Agricultural workers, Agriculture, 
Chemicals, Endangered species, Foods, 
Pesticide labels, Pesticides and pests, 
Public health, Spray drift. 

Dated: March 12, 2010. 
Steven Bradbury, 
Acting Director, Office of Pesticide Programs. 

[FR Doc. 2010–6076 Filed 3–18–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–S 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[EPA–HQ–OPP–2010–0194; FRL–8814–9] 

Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention; Transfer of Data 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: This notice announces that 
pesticide related information submitted 
to EPA’s Office of Pesticide Programs 
(OPP) pursuant to the Federal 
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide 
Act (FIFRA) and the Federal Food, Drug, 
and Cosmetic Act (FFDCA), including 
information that may have been claimed 
as Confidential Business Information 
(CBI) by the submitter, will be 
transferred to the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention in accordance 
with 40 CFR 2.309(c) and 2.308(h)(2). 
The Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention will perform work for OPP 
under an Interagency Agreement (IAG). 
Access to this information will enable 
Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention to fulfill the obligations of 
the IAG. 

DATES: The Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention will be given access to 
this information on or before March 29, 
2010. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Felicia Croom, Information Technology 
and Resources Management Division 
(7502P), Office of Pesticide Programs, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 1200 
Pennsylvania Ave., NW., Washington, 
DC 20460–0001; telephone number: 
(703) 305-0786; e-mail address: 
croom.felicia@epa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. General Information 

A. Does this Action Apply to Me? 
This action applies to the public in 

general. As such, the Agency has not 
attempted to describe all the specific 
entities that may be affected by this 
action. If you have any questions 
regarding the applicability of this action 
to a particular entity, consult the person 
listed under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT. 

B. How Can I Get Copies of this 
Document and Other Related 
Information? 

EPA has established a docket for this 
action under docket identification (ID) 
number EPA–HQ–OPP–2010–0194. 
Publicly available docket materials are 
available either in the electronic docket 
at http://www.regulations.gov, or, if only 
available in hard copy, at the Office of 
Pesticide Programs (OPP) Regulatory 
Public Docket in Rm. S–4400, One 
Potomac Yard (South Bldg.), 2777 S. 
Crystal Dr., Arlington, VA. The hours of 
operation of this Docket Facility are 
from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday 
through Friday, excluding legal 
holidays. The Docket Facility telephone 
number is (703) 305–5805. 

II. Contractor Requirements 
Under this IAG, which supports the 

OPP’s regulatory efforts, the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention will 
support ongoing effort to coordinate and 
understand efficacy determinations for 
products used to control Pests of Public 
Health Significance (as specified in PR 
Notice 2002–1 at: http://www.epa.gov/ 
opppmsd1/PR_Notices/pr 2002–1). 

The OPP has determined that the IAG 
involves work that is being conducted 
in connection with FIFRA, in that 
pesticide chemicals will be the subject 
of certain evaluations to be made under 
this IAG. These evaluations may be used 
in subsequent regulatory decisions 
under FIFRA. 

Some of this information may be 
entitled to confidential treatment. The 
information has been submitted to EPA 
under sections 3, 4, 6, and 7 of FIFRA 
and under sections 408 and 409 of 
FFDCA. 

In accordance with the requirements 
of 40 CFR 2.309(c), 2.307(h), and 
2.308(h)(2), this IAG with the Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention, 
prohibits use of the information for any 
purpose not specified in the IAG; 
prohibits disclosure of the information 
to a third party without prior written 
approval from the Agency; and requires 
that each official and employee of the 
subcontractor sign an agreement to 
protect the information from 
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unauthorized release and to handle it in 
accordance with the FIFRA Information 
Security Manual. In addition, the 
Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention are required to submit for 
EPA approval a security plan under 
which any CBI will be secured and 
protected against unauthorized release 
or compromise. No information will be 
provided to the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention until the 
requirements in this document have 
been fully satisfied. Records of 
information provided under this IAG 
will be maintained by EPA Project 
Officers for this contract. All 
information supplied to the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention by EPA 
for use in connection with this IAG will 
be returned to EPA when the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention have 
completed their work. 

List of Subjects 
Environmental protection, Business 

and industry, Government contracts, 
Government property, Security 
measures. 

Dated: March 3, 2010. 
Oscar Morales, 
Director, Information Technology and 
Resources Management Division, Office of 
Pesticide Programs. 
[FR Doc. 2010–5968 Filed 3–18–10; 8:45 a.m.] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–S 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information Collection 
Being Reviewed by the Federal 
Communications Commission For 
Extension Under Delegated Authority, 
Comments Requested 

March 12, 2010. 
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 3501–3520. 
Comments are requested concerning: (a) 
whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 

collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology; and (e) ways to 
further reduce the information 
collection burden for small business 
concerns with fewer than 25 employees. 

The FCC may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that 
does not display a currently valid OMB 
control number. 
DATES: Persons wishing to comments on 
this information collection should 
submit comments on or before May 18, 
2010. If you anticipate that you will be 
submitting comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the contact listed below as soon 
as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all PRA comments to 
Nicholas A. Fraser, Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB), via fax 
at (202) 395–5167, or via the Internet at 
Nicholas_A._Fraser@omb.eop.gov and 
to Judith B. Herman, Federal 
Communications Commission (FCC). To 
submit your PRA comments by e–mail 
send them to: PRA@fcc.gov. To view a 
copy of this information collection 
request (ICR) submitted to OMB: (1) Go 
to web page: http://www.reginfo.gov/ 
public/do/PRAMain, (2) look for the 
section of the web page called 
’’Currently Under Review’’, (3) click on 
the downward–pointing arrow in the 
’’Select Agency’’ box below the 
’’Currently Under Review’’ heading, (4) 
select ’’Federal Communications 
Commission’’ from the list of agencies 
presented in the ’’Select Agency’’ box, 
(5) click the ’’Submit’’ button to the right 
of the ’’Select Agency’’ box, and (6) 
when the FCC list appears, look for the 
title of this ICR (or its OMB Control 
Number, if there is one) and then click 
on the ICR. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Judith B. Herman, Office of Managing 
Director, (202) 418–0214. For additional 
information about the information 
collection(s) send an e–mail to 
PRA@fcc.gov or contact Judith B. 
Herman, 202–418–0214. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

OMB Control No: 3060–0281. 
Title: Section 90.651, Supplemental 

Reports Required of Licensees 
Authorized Under This Subpart. 

Form No.: N/A. 
Type of Review: Extension of a 

currently approved collection. 
Respondents: Business or other for– 

profit, not–for–profit institutions, and 
state, local or tribal government. 

Number of Respondents: 3,941 
respondents; 3,941 responses. 

Estimated Time Per Response: .166 
hours (10 minutes). 

Frequency of Response: On occasion 
reporting requirement. 

Obligation to Respond: Required to 
obtain or retain benefits. Statutory 
authority for this information collection 
is contained in 47 U.S.C. 154(i), 161, 
303(g), 303(r), and 332(c)(7). 

Total Annual Burden: 654 hours. 
Privacy Act Impact Assessment: N/A. 
Nature and Extent of Confidentiality: 

No questions of a confidential nature are 
asked. 

Needs and Uses: In 1999, the 
Commission adopted a Report and 
Order which adopted a revised 
timeframe for reporting the number of 
mobile units placed in operation from 
eight months to 12 months of the grant 
date of their license. The radio facilities 
addressed in this subpart of the rules are 
allocated on and governed by 
regulations designed to award facilities 
on a need basis determined by the 
number of mobile units served by each 
base station. This is necessary to avoid 
frequency hoarding by applicants. The 
rule section requires licensees to report 
the number of mobile units on FCC 
Form 601. 

Commission licensing personnel use 
the information to maintain an accurate 
database of frequency users. The 
Commission and the public use the 
database information in spectrum 
planning, interference resolution and 
licensing activities. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Marlene H. Dortch, 
Secretary, 
Office of the Secretary, 
Office of Managing Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–6016 Filed 3–18–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6712–01–S 

FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM 

Formations of, Acquisitions by, and 
Mergers of Bank Holding Companies 

The companies listed in this notice 
have applied to the Board for approval, 
pursuant to the Bank Holding Company 
Act of 1956 (12 U.S.C. 1841 et seq.) 
(BHC Act), Regulation Y (12 CFR Part 
225), and all other applicable statutes 
and regulations to become a bank 
holding company and/or to acquire the 
assets or the ownership of, control of, or 
the power to vote shares of a bank or 
bank holding company and all of the 
banks and nonbanking companies 
owned by the bank holding company, 
including the companies listed below. 
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